
 

 

 

The meeting of the Kexby Parish Council was held at 7:30 on 3 November 2016 

in the Upton cum Kexby Village Hall 

 

Those present 

 

Ron Gore (chair) 

Clare Cuckson  

Sue Farrow 

David Edwardson 

David Forrest 

 

 

13/16/17  Apologies received from Lee Hogarth and Peter Bishop 

 

14/16/17 The minutes of the meeting held on 1 September 2016 were 

agreed and signed as a true record  

 

15/16/17 Matters arising 

a. RG had attended a meeting with the Upton Parish Council 

regarding the purchase of a speed inhibitor for use in 

both parishes.  CC and LH were also in attendance.  There 

was a general discussion regarding the potential use of 

various devices.  It was agreed that it would be beneficial 

to borrow a hand held device to ascertain where a speed 

inhibitor would be sited.  There was also a discussion 

regarding the lowering of the speed limit on Upton Road 

from 40 to 30mph.  The clerk would write to the LCC to 

find out the procedure for such a move. 

b.  RG reported that he had applied for a defibrillator from 

WLDC which would be sited at the village hall.  He would 

bring further details to the PC if the application is 

accepted 

c. RG had had a meeting with the builder Hutchinson who 

will quote on the repair of the phone box.  There are two 

options the first to move it and have it sandblasted.  The 

site would then be cleared repaired and the box resited.  

The second option would have it cleaned up in situ.  It was 

decided that the first option was more suitable.  RG 

proposed and SF seconded and all agreed with this 

motion 

 

 

16/16/17 The members considered the precept for 2017/18.  It was 

proposed that it be kept at £2,000 which was the same level as 

previous years.  Although there were monies in the current 

account it was envisaged that much of this would be used for the 



speed inhibitor repair of the phone box and the cottage. DF 

proposed and DE seconded and all agreed.  The clerk would notify 

WLDC. 

 

17/16/17 The clerk reported that she had been contacted by the tenant of 

the cottage that he was having problems with damp.  RG said he 

would visit the tenant to assess the problem 

 

18/16/17 Any other business 

 SF asked if the details regarding the Christmas market could be 

advertised on the website.  The market will be held on 8 December 

from 6pm at the Rose & Crown in Upton 

 

 

This concluded the business and the meeting closed at 20:45.   Next meeting 5 

January 2017 


